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From June 7 to 8, 2022, the President of the African Parliamentary Union 
(APU), Speaker of the National Assembly of Djibouti, His Excellency Mr. 
Mohamed Ali Houmed, and the APU Secretary General, Mr. Idi Gado Boubacar, 
took part, in Roma, Italy, in the High Level Conference on Support for Victims of 
Terrorism jointly organized by the United Nations Office for Countering 
Terrorism and Violent Extremism, the Parliament of the Mediterranean, the 
Organization for Cooperation and Security in Europe and the African 
Parliamentary Union with the support of the Shura of the State of Qatar. 
 
In his speech at the opening of the conference, the President of APU invited 
everyone not to forget the victims of terrorism who deserve all our support, 
our assistance and our respect. The conference recorded rich exchanges of 
experiences and good practices in terms of administrative, financial, legal, 
social and moral assistance as well as memorial duty towards the victims of 
terrorism. 
 
On the sidelines of the conference, the President of APU thanked the partner 
organizations for the exemplary cooperation with the African Parliamentary 
Union. 
 
 

Roma, June 8, 2022 
 


